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8/28/2019
Dear parents and students,


I ask for your prayers as we start our school year together. I pray that the students and I will be blessed and grow in the knowledge of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ.


As you may already know, I have a blog set up for the Kindergarten classes. This can be accessed by going to the school website and clicking on Mrs. Maatman’s blog under publications. Every school year I plan to post more and this year is no different. I also put the weekly parent letter on this blog, along with pictures, information, special dates and our classroom wish list.


I will send home a parent letter at the beginning of each week to let you know what will be happening in the classroom that week. I will also tell you the letter of the week and the sight word that we will be learning. If your child is sick that day, you can check the website and it will be there.
 
 This first week will be one where we get acquainted with each other and become familiar with some of the routines of school. We will start to learn the rules of the school and our classroom and find our way around. 

     Each week we will have classroom helpers- milk, calendar, line leader, back captain, napkin, and messenger.  These will change every week so be sure to ask your Kindergartner if he/she has a special job for that week and what their responsibilities will be for that week. I will be very careful when I rotate these jobs so I don’t miss anyone, but if I do, please let me know. These can be very important for the students. 

    We will spend time each morning singing together and learning different Psalter numbers and hymns. We will also learn the chapel theme song; Psalter 342:1-3. Our first memory work is Genesis 1:1 and we will spend the first week or two learning the story of Creation. Chapel will be on Wednesday mornings beginning on September 4th.  

We will spend some time cutting, coloring, drawing, and writing this first week so I can assess each student’s ability. I am giving each child a journal and plan on doing some work in these each week. At the end of Kindergarten it is fun to see how far they have come. Every year at the end of school as the kids look through their journals they say with horror,” Mrs. Maatman, look how I used to write my name!”

Some parents have asked about Show and Tell. I think it is an excellent opportunity for the kids to learn to speak to and in front of their peers. While we don’t have Show & Tell for every letter, when we do, the kids may bring in an item to talk about. I will also ask the kids to bring in a picture of something that begins with the letter we are studying for their journals. We will do a journal page for every letter. This can be a computer generated picture, a picture from a magazine, or a picture of someone they know. We will put these in our journal and write the letter, word, or simple sentence; at first with help and then more independently. I will let you know in the next parent letter when we will start our Show and Tell and journal work.
I have included the snack schedule. If there are any questions about snack, please feel free to call or email me.
Please send a small pillow or small rolled up blanket to school with your child. We will use these the first few weeks of school for “rest time”.
If you send something in their lunch that requires a spoon or fork, please include it with their lunch.
Let me know your plans regarding your child’s transportation to and from school, either by email or a note on the first day of school. Please send a note if your child is going home with someone else, so I know that it’s not a plan they came up with at school. 
Please call or email if you have any questions or concerns

(708)906-8935                         rmaatman5525@att.net


In His service,

Mrs. Maatman

